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Esther Rantzen OBE and Vincent Cable MP meet at a primary school in West London to announce their support for SHAME and proposed legislation to protect children

PRESS CALL: 
WHERE:      St Edmund’s Catholic Primary School playground, 
                   Nelson Road, Whitton, TW2 7BB
WHEN:       10:45 am, Friday 27 January 2006

CONTACT:  Catriona Nason Tel: 020 8941 4995

Email: catriona@shame.org.uk
Gemma Davies Tel: 020 8898 3180

Email:  gemma@shame.org.uk
SHAME is delighted to support the Telecommunications Masts (Planning Control) Bill proposed by Mr David Curry MP.  

If enacted, there would be a fundamental shift in the way in which telecom developments are considered in the planning system, putting more emphasis on health concerns.

SHAME is a parent led action group which was born from the amalgamation of two local campaigns fighting masts on or near school premises; Hampton Junior School and St. Edmund’s Catholic Primary School in Whitton.  We have set up a website to enable people to show their support at www.shame.org.uk
SHAME is not anti-mobile phone but it does prioritise children over the need for a signal ‘at any cost’ and given the vulnerability of small children relative to adults, cannot accept that school premises are suitable sites.

We wish to renew pressure on the Government to give vulnerable groups, such as children and the sick, additional protection.  We are delighted to have the support of Esther Rantzen.

Esther is visiting St. Edmund’s School on Friday, 27th January to help us make a public plea to MPs of all parties, to attend the second reading of this Bill on 3rd March, 2006.

We believe that, if passed, the new legislation would better reflect the recommendations of the government sponsored Stewart Enquiry.  This report stated specifically:
“We recommend, in relation to macrocell base stations sited within school grounds, that the beam of greatest intensity should not fall on any part of the school grounds or buildings without agreement from the school and parents.  Similar considerations should apply to macrocell base stations sited near to school grounds”.

We believe that it is shameful that some Ministers are not supportive of the amendments proposed in this bill that would allow parents and local residents a meaningful voice in the application procedures for mobile phone masts in ‘insensitive’ sites.  Success of this Bill is therefore reliant upon MPs attending in large numbers, on a Friday afternoon and forcing a vote.

We are launching an on-line petition allowing individuals and campaign groups to demonstrate; their support for this Bill; and their insistence that their MPs should be present on the 3rd March to support Skipton and Ripon MP David Curry in his private Bill.

We thank Chris Maile, Director of Planning Sanity, for his tireless work on this issue. 

You can access further information at http://www.planningsanity.co.uk/bill2006info.html
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